
 
To  
José Nivoi 
USB Genova 
 

Hamburg, 24 July 2025 
 

Dear José, 

 

our executive of airport, aviation and maritime workers organized in ver.di in 

Hamburg expresses its full solidarity for your day of action on Friday 25 July. In 

line with our trade union federation DGB we call for an immediate end to the 

war in Gaza. 

Your planned strike action in case of possible loading or unloading of war 

materials destined for Israel off the Cosco Pisces that may take place on 25 July 

2025 has our full solidarity. 

The Genovese port workers have shown great courage in their efforts against 

the imperialist war in the past and continue to be a beacon for workers 

worldwide. 

It is only by solidarity that the working class worldwide can prevail.  

One for all, all for one. 

 

In solidarity, 

 

Taro Tatura 
ver.di-spokesperson for the airport and aviation workers in Hamburg 
Malte Klingforth 
ver.di-spokesperson for the maritime workers of Hamburg 


